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Review of DacCom Pbc Ltd

This is a brief update from stakeholder interviews held to date.
Stakeholder Interviews
To date, 9 stakeholder interviews have been completed. A further seven are pencilled-in for the next two weeks, including the Chief Executive of St Albans Pbc and at least one member of staff from the PCT.

There is consensus among stakeholders that DacCom Pbc Ltd is important to the local health economy and should remain. However, that is not to say that stakeholders are satisfied with the way that DacCom Pbc is currently operating. From stakeholder meetings held to date, the following common strands of opinion are emerging, and are summarised as follows:

1. Lack of time and people
The demands and requirements of DacCom Pbc work, although not overly onerous, still require many people to allocate a regular number of hours per week, especially when writing business cases or tender responses, for example. This work must be fitted in and around existing Practice duties. This applies equally to GPs and Practice Managers, and for many GPs amounts to the equivalent of at least one session per week.
The issue of resource is not one of funding, but instead one of a lack of available time and people.

2. Lack of available business knowledge and expertise

As a general rule, GPs have extensive clinical expertise, but limited business or managerial expertise. Similarly, the level of business expertise required for DacCom Pbc is not widely held by many of the Practice Managers either.
In both cases this is not an indictment of the individuals, but more a reflection of the different skills and knowledge required between Practice work and the work of DacCom Pbc.

However, this lack of skills and knowledge just exacerbates the problem of the lack of time and available people, highlighted previously. Where the expertise is available, the DacCom Pbc work must compete with individual Practice business for available time and resource.

3. Blurred clarity of purpose

The current DacCom Pbc business plan outlines a Vision, Values and Strategic Goals. These were set more than a year ago and probably need revisiting to make sure they are still valid, especially in the current constantly changing and evolving external health environment.
The current business plan highlighted that a SWOT analysis had yet to be conducted, and should be completed before the next significant review or revision of the business plan. This should be completed as soon as possible as part of the 2008/09 Commissioning Plan and budget setting.

DacCom Pbc has responded to many requests from the PCT to supply business cases or respond to tenders. On the one hand, this demonstrates that DacCom Pbc is very flexible and able to respond to external changes and requests, but on the other hand there is the danger that the organisation becomes very “knee jerk” in its response and deflected from it’s stated vision, values and strategic goals.
4. Relationship with the PCT

By common consent, the current relationship with the PCT is not good.

There is recognition that the PCT is a very ‘political’ organisation, with a political agenda driven centrally. However, DacCom Pbc currently does not have the available resource or expertise to effectively engage the PCT at a ‘political’ or operational level.
As a result, it is not clear whether the strategic objectives and business approach of DacCom Pbc support those of the PCT and as a result DacCom Pbc has little influence over the PCT and seemingly few ‘champions’ within the PCT.  This contrasts markedly with the apparent relationship between St Albans Pbc and the PCT. 
Although I have yet to interview Mo Girach, anecdotal evidence from DacCom Pbc staff suggests that St Albans appears to have engaged the PCT at many levels, appears to deliver the objectives of the PCT better, and as a result is able to influence the PCT to its advantage on many issues. Whether the actual performance of the St Albans Pbc is markedly better than that of DacCom Pbc is open to question. However, what is clear is that St Albans Pbc enjoys a more constructive relationship with the PCT and is able to influence the agenda to its advantage.
Next Steps

A few stakeholder interviews remain to be completed, especially with external stakeholders such as the PCT and St Albans Pbc. These should be completed over the next two weeks.
Once completed, a final report and recommendations will be written.

I am currently aiming to have the draft report written before the end of June, and a final report submitted in time for the next DacCom Pbc Executive Committee meeting on 11 July.
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